



Sent via email.

recycling and recovery UK

Brynsworthy Waste Transfer Station

22 July 2021

Dear Councillor.

I wanted to write to you to advise you of a proposal we will be submitting to planners at Devon County Council to alter the times when deliveries and collections of waste can take place at our Brynsworthy Waste Transfer Station (WTS) and how we'll be communicating with nearby residents to give them the opportunity to put any guestions they may have to us.

Brynsworthy WTS is a strategic site in the management of Devon's household waste material, run by SUEZ recycling and recovery UK on behalf of Devon County Council.

Household waste from Torridge District, North Devon District and nearby Household Waste Recycling Centres comes to Brynsworthy WTS on disposal trucks where it is bulked before being put on to larger vehicles and sent to processing facilities.

SUEZ is submitting a planning application which would allow a relatively small number of additional vehicles to come to and from the site over the weekend period. By doing this, we will improve the experience for local residents at our network of Household Waste Recycling Centres across north Devon as we will be able to exchange full containers for empty ones throughout the weekend, optimising capacity and the number of bays available for residents to deposit their waste in to.

The table below demonstrates the current and proposed vehicle movements and vehicle limitations to and from Brynsworthy Waste Transfer Station (WTS):

	Monday to Friday	Saturday	Sunday
Current	07:30 – 18:00 (no limitations on vehicle movements.)	09:00-13:00 (no limitations on vehicle movements between 09:00-13:00 and 09:00-16:00 on up to 8 Saturdays a year.)	No vehicle movements.
Proposed	07:30 – 18:00 (no change - no limitations on vehicle movements.)	09:00-16:00 (As above, except after 13:00 vehicle movements limited to five HGV vehicles in and five HGV vehicles out.)	10:00-16:00 (Vehicle movements limited to six HGV vehicles in and six HGV vehicles out.)









We will be writing to residents closest to the facility early next week to advise them on the proposed changes and invite them to get in touch with questions and queries through a new dedicated email address: BrynsworthyWTS.uk@suez.com.

As a responsible operator, SUEZ has an open-door policy when it comes to visiting any of our facilities: elected members and residents are always welcome to get in touch to arrange a visit to the site should that be useful.

In the meantime, please do not hesitate to get in touch with me directly on 01271 327021 or via email should you have any questions.

Kind regards,

James Taylor Site Manager James.taylor@suez.com